
 

1300 Sumner Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44115-2851 
(216) 241-7333   FAX (216) 241-0105   E-Mail: aaadm@aaadm.com   URL: www.aaadm.com 

 

 
 
 

Automatic Doors and COVID-19 
 
 

AAADM Special Bulletin 
 
Automatic doors serve an essential purpose in healthcare facilities and more broadly across our 
communities: providing touch free access and egress.  As the COVID-19 crisis unfolds, this 
purpose is even more critical.  Through our joint efforts of providing, maintaining, and servicing 
automatic door equipment, our industry is helping to minimize the transmission of this and other 
harmful viruses which could otherwise be spread through the touching of contaminated door 
knobs, handles, etc.  
 
Automatic Door Technicians, particularly AAADM Certified Automatic Door Inspectors, are on 
the front lines of ensuring proper operation and maintenance of these critical touch free access 
devices – working in healthcare facilities and other high-traffic areas where the risk of COVID-
19 transmission may be elevated.  Especially during these times, AAADM encourages automatic 
door technicians to follow these basic guidelines to stay safe: 
 

• Wipe door and hardware surfaces that may have been contaminated (via coughs, sneezes, 
or touches) with disinfectant wipes prior to beginning work.  For those doors that activate 
via touchpad, wipe and disinfect, as well. 

• Maintain 6 feet of social distance from potentially infected individuals. 
• Consider wearing gloves and / or masks when working in areas that may be frequented 

by infected individuals. 
• Wash hands thoroughly with soap and hot water after completing work. 
• Avoid touching eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands. 
• Contact the local health service department, notify immediate supervisor, and avoid 

contact with others if you have come into contact with the virus while performing a 
service call or start feeling any of the symptoms. 

• For additional information and guidelines, consult the CDC website. 
 
All individuals are expected to take actions to reduce risk of transmitting the COVID-19 virus, 
and we thank the automatic door technicians for their key role in ensuring proper operation of 
touch free automatic door access devices. 
 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=H_A_US_IN_ALL_COVID_20200313_PT&utm_source=hertz_master_list&utm_content=Centers+for+Disease+Control+%26amp%3bamp%3b+Prevention&sfmc_j=153090&sfmc_s=36376737&sfmc_l=146&sfmc_jb=4534&sfmc_mid=7269153&sfmc_u=6124873&utm_krxconf=s6iu815js

